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Good morning Section 31 Members. 

Please see attached correspondence from Privacy Commissioner Patricia Kossei
regarding the Use of Body-Worn Cameras (BWC).

The Privacy Commissioner has asked that all boards write back to  Stephen
McCammon, IPC (stephen.mccammon@ipc.on.ca) by October 13, 2020 to inform
them of the following: 

 Is your police service currently using BWCs? 

 Does your police service plan to purchase or deploy BWCs on or before March 31,
2021? 

If the answer to either of the above questions is “yes”, she asks that each such police
service and board commit to consulting with her office, among other key
stakeholders, so that they can help ensure that the key constituent elements of an
effective governance framework are in place to address issues of transparency,
accountability and privacy in their respective jurisdictions.

Responses to the above should be provided  to the Privacy Commissioner
 through Stephen McCammon, Legal Counsel at the IPC, by October 13, 2020.
Stephen can be reached at stephen.mccammon@ipc.on.ca. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Holly Doty, CMP
Ontario Association of Police Services Boards
180 Simcoe St, London, ON N6B 1H9 
T: 1-800-831-7727 | C: 519.636.7707
oapsb@oapsb.ca




 


                                                                                                


 


 


 


VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 


 
September 8, 2020 
 


Patrick Weaver (Chair, Chatham-Kent Police Services Board) 
Chair, Ontario Association of Police Services Boards 
180 Simcoe Street 
London, ON  N6B 1H9 


 
Antje McNeely (Chief, Kingston Police) 
President, Ontario Association of Chiefs of Police 
OACP Corporate Head Office 


40 College Street 
Toronto, ON  M5G 2J3 
 
Dear Chair Weaver and Chief McNeely: 


 


Re: Body-Worn Cameras 
 
I am writing to you today regarding the police use of body-worn cameras (BWCs). 


   
As Ontario’s Information and Privacy Commissioner (IPC), I recognize the potential value of 
implementing police BWC systems. Recent serious injuries and deaths involving civilians in both 
Canada and the United States are tragic reminders of the importance of accurately recording and 


documenting police-civilian encounters. Increasingly, the public expects such recordings to be 
available to police oversight bodies for purposes of investigating serious incidents, and in some 
cases, released more broadly to respond to public interest concerns about police use of force. 
Receiving accurate and timely information is critical to being able to hold police accountable for 


their actions. 
 
In addition to transparency and accountability, individuals also value their sense of privacy and 
expect to it be protected from the unwarranted gaze of the state when they are in private dwellings 


and even in public places. Law-abiding individuals going about their everyday activities, 
vulnerable persons experiencing some form of crisis, and innocent family members or friends in 
close proximity of a suspect’s arrest may all unwittingly become subject to this form of 
surveillance.  


 
Accordingly, it is critical that an effective BWC governance framework be put in place that 
respects both the public’s need for transparency and accountability in policing and the equally 
compelling need to respect their reasonable expectation of privacy. In my view, with the 


appropriate governance framework in place, BWC systems can be implemented in a manner that 
reconciles both these needs and ultimately earns public trust.  
 







 2 


Further to a motion passed by the Toronto Police Services Board (TPSB) on August 18, 2020, staff 
of both the Toronto Police Service (TPS) and the TPSB are actively consulting with my office on 
the establishment of those elements that are necessary for an effective BWC governance 


framework, including a BWC Policy and related procedure for implementation. These 
consultations build upon earlier feedback we provided them in the context of their Pilot Project of 
2014-2016 and their more recent Privacy Impact Assessment of June 2020. As indicated in the 
TPSB’s motion, the resulting governance framework is “to ensure that the deployment and use of 


BWCs increases the accountability of TPS Members and does not result in undue breaches of 
privacy.”  
 
The TPSB has committed itself and the TPS to completing the development of this governance 


framework before deploying BWCs on all its front-line officers. We are hopeful that our work 
with the TPSB and TPS will be completed before the end of 2020 and that the resulting BWC 
governance framework can serve as a model to be considered by other police services across 
Ontario.   


 
I would kindly ask you to distribute this letter, as well as my August 17, 2020 letter to Jim Hart, 
Chair of the TPSB (attached), to the Chairs of all of Ontario’s police services boards and the Chiefs 
of Police of all of Ontario’s police services, including the Ontario Provincial Police. My letter of 


August 17, 2020 illustrates the kinds of considerations and expectations that go into the constituent 
elements of an effective governance framework.  
 
Through my letter to you today, I am asking that all police services write back to the IPC and 


inform us of the following: 
 


 Is your police service currently using BWCs? 


 Does your police service plan to purchase or deploy BWCs on or before March 31, 2021? 
 
If the answer to either of the above questions is “yes”, I would ask that each such police service 
and board commit to consulting with my office, among other key stakeholders, so that we can help 


ensure that the key constituent elements of an effective governance framework are in place to 
address issues of transparency, accountability and privacy in their respective jurisdictions. 
 
I would request that these responses be provided to me through Stephen McCammon, Legal 


Counsel at the IPC, by October 13, 2020. Stephen can be reached at 
stephen.mccammon@ipc.on.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 


 
Patricia Kosseim 
Commissioner  
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